
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD RECEIVED
February 3, 2011 CLERICS OFFICE

IN THE MATTER OF: ) FEB 32011
STATE OF ILLINOIS

REVISION OF ENHANCED VEHICLE ) Ri 1-19 PollutIon Control Board
EMISSION INSPECTION AND ) (Rulemaking - Air)
MAINTENANCE (IIM) REGULATIONS: )
AMENDMENTS TO 35 ILL. ADM. CODE )
240 ) L

HEARING OFFICER ORDER

In an order dated December 16, 2010, the hearing officer scheduled the first hearing in
this docket on February 2, 2011, at 1:00 PM in Chicago. However, severe winter weather caused
State offices, including the Board’s offices, to close. Accordingly, the hearing officer convened
the first hearing on February 3, 2011 at 1:00 PM and continued it on the record without accepting
testimony or comment. See 35 Ill. Adm. Code 10 1.300(a). The hearing will continue on
Thursday, February 10, 2011, at 1:00 PM in Room 11-512, the videoconference room of the
Illinois Pollution Control Board at the James R. Thompson Center, 100 W. Randolph, Chicago.

On January 18, 2011, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency) pre-filed
the testimony of Mr. Michael Hills. No other witness pre-filed testimony for the first hearing.
At the continued first hearing, Mr. Hills’ pre-filed testimony will be entered into the record as if
read. See 35 III. Adm. Code 102.424(f). The hearing officer intends to begin the hearing with
Mr. Hills’ pre-filed testimony. Participants who have not pre-filed testimony will be allowed to
testify after the conclusion of Mr. Hills’ pre-filed testimony and questions based upon it. Any
participant who wishes to offer a public comment at the hearing will be allowed to do so as time
allows at the close of testimony and questions based upon it. In addition, the Board’s procedural
rules include an opportunity to file post-hearing comments. See 35 Ill. Adm. Code 102.108(b).

The second hearing will take place as originally scheduled on February 23, 2011, in
Edwardsville. The hearing officer intends to set a deadline to pre-file testimony for the second
hearing during the continued first hearing on February 10, 2011.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

Timothy J. Fox, Hearing Officer
Illinois Pollution Control Board
100 W. Randolph St., Suite 11-500
Chicago, Illinois 60601
312-814-6085
foxt@ipcb.state.il.us


